

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

P.1 Message from the Chief Principal, Dr. Maggie Koong, BBS, JP

P.2 Message from the Chairperson, Mrs. Jennifer Wong

#### **Parent-Teacher Events**

P.3 Teacher Appreciation Day
P.3 School Campus Inspection

#### **Special Activity Days**

P.4 - P.5 Costume and Dance Party
P.6 - P.7 Welcome to Lunar New Year

#### **Parent-Student Events**

P.8 - P.9 Visit to Po Leung Kuk

P.10 Christmas Gingerbread Cookies Baking Workshop

#### **Seminars**

P.11 Seminar on "Primary One Admission Made Easy"P.11 St. John Ambulance Children's First Aid Workshop

#### **Student Performances**

P.12 - P.13 Kiddy Cultural Sharing Time

#### **K3 Graduation**

P.14 - P.15 The 55th Graduation Album

### **PTA Meetings**

P.15 Third Annual General Meeting

P.16 First Executive Committee Meeting 2019/2020

P.16 Second Executive Committee Meeting 2019/2020

#### **About PTA**

P.17 PTA Executive Committee Members 2019/2020

P.18 Upcoming Events, PTA Objectives and Contact Details

# Message from the Chief Principal, Dr. Maggie Koong, BBS, JP 總校長孔美琪博士的話







This academic year has been an eventful and whirlwind year filled with excitement and also many challenges. The long school suspension period caused major disruptions to our second term, resulting in the cancellation of many of our PTA events. However, we enjoyed some events during our first term, such as our Christmas Gingerbread Cookies Baking Workshop, Kiddy Cultural Sharing Time, Visit to Po Leung Kuk, Teacher Appreciation Day Celebrations, Parent Seminars, and Special Activity Days. I hope families created some lasting memories during these events and found them enjoyable yet educational.

We experienced some truly difficult times in 2020, so I hereby wish to sincerely thank our parents and teachers for their continuous support and dedication. I am truly grateful for the wonderful community we have built here at CB Victoria. I am indebted to the effort of our PTA Excom members for coming into school in early June to prepare for the return of the K3 students and also organising a spectacular physical graduation ceremony to celebrate our graduates' achievements. We also had a high attendance at our Parent Conferences, and were so moved by the positive feedback from our parents. It was a collective effort that allowed us to make it through such turbulent times.

During the school suspension period we encountered a significant change in our teaching method as our teachers had to switch to e-learning platforms and students engaged in virtual classes and video sessions. The benefits and move towards teaching through technology has long been debated but was undoubtedly accelerated over these past few months. This change has brought about the idea of "Blended Teaching" – a new approach to teaching that combines classroom practices with digitally enhanced strategies.

Finally, in this special year we are also celebrating the 55 th anniversary of CB Victoria Kindergarten. To commemorate this occasion, we have designed an anniversary logo that depicts a big hand and a small hand. This symbol is to represent the unity of our Victoria community and the joining of hands through good times and through hardships. To celebrate and mark this milestone, we are planning on hosting a celebratory event on October 9th, 2020 at Ocean Park Marriott Hotel. We look forward to celebrating this important occasion with you all, and hereby I wish everyone an enjoyable summer holiday!

本學年充滿變卦和挑戰,長期停課影響了第二學期原定的時間表,亦令很多家長教師會活動需要取消,但我們於第一學期亦舉辦了不少多姿多采的活動,例如聖誕薑餅人曲奇製作班、寶寶文化分享時間、參觀保良局、敬師日、家長講座及特別活動日。這些活動為大家留下了深刻回憶的同時,亦令參加者得到有趣而富教育意義的體驗。

2020年我們經歷了不少難關,我希望藉此衷心感謝家長和老師的持續支持與付出,亦為銅鑼灣維多利亞國際幼稚園建立了如此強大的社群而感恩。我亦非常感謝家長教師會的委員於6月上旬回校,為高班學生復課作好準備,並為畢業同學舉辦了別開生面的實體畢業禮。家長會議亦有很多家長參與,他們結予的正面評價令我們感到鼓舞。全賴大家通力合作,我們才可一起跨越障礙。

於停課期間,我們的教學方法作出了重大改變,教師轉往利用電子平台教學,讓學生參與虛擬視像課堂。高科技教學的益處及發展常被爭論,但在過去數個月亦無容置疑地向前邁進,此轉變令「混成教學」應運而生,促成了結合課室面授及數碼科技的全新教學模式。在這與別不同的一年,亦是銅鑼灣維多利亞幼稚園的55週年誌慶。為紀念這個特別的日子,我們特意設計了一個大手牽小手的週年標誌,代表維多利亞社群的團結力量,大家手牽手共創美好回憶,並一同衝破障礙。為慶祝和紀念這個重要的里程碑,我們正計劃於2020年10月9日在海洋公園萬豪酒店舉辦慶祝活動,希望屆時能與大家一同歡聚慶賀。祝各位暑期愉快!

## Message from the Chairperson, Mrs. Jennifer Wong

#### 主席黃楊慕儀女士的話

Mother of Madeleine WONG K2A3AM









This has certainly been an unforgettable year! Many of our children were only at school for five months before we were all thrown into an unknown world of online learning. During these unprecedented times, the partnership between school and parents needed to be stronger than ever before to ensure our children continued to learn and thrive amidst all that was happening in the world.

When our kids started back at school in September we were all looking forward to an exciting year of funfilled PTA activities. We kicked off the year with a special celebration for Teacher Appreciation Day. This was shortly followed by our Primary One Admissions Seminar to help guide our nervous K3 parents on navigating the P1 admissions process.

In October, we had all sorts of characters from Princess and Superheroes to baby pumpkins at our Special Activity Day Costume and Dance Party. The following month saw us offering a First Aid Workshop to parents for the first time. We also had our special visit to Po Leung Kuk where families got the opportunity to learn more about the wonderful services they provide. Kiddy Cultural Sharing was also launched last year where our children could take the opportunity to build their confidence and skills.

With the Festive Season approaching we had our Christmas Gingerbread Cookies Baking Workshop with a full house of parents and children filling the VSA kitchen with the wonderful aroma of gingerbread! Then we welcomed the Lunar New Year with the Special Activity Day in January filled with the sound of Lion Dancing drums and other New Year themed activities

In the months following, all the scheduled PTA events were cancelled as we found ourselves leading a different lifestyle in isolation to ensure the health and safety of our families. Suddenly, we were all immersed in the world of Google Classroom, Zoom, Epic and Rainbow One, need I say more! Understandably, parents' concerns of such a lengthy suspension of school were quickly allayed as teachers worked hard and quickly adapted to the new method of teaching. The school continued to consult with parents from the PTA due to the continually changing situation to ensure that all students and parents concerns were answered. While students and parents were not at school it was important for the school to gather as much parents' feedback as possible. Finally when K3 students were able to return to school, PTA parent representatives were invited to tour the campus and provide feedback on the readiness for the students return.

It has been an incredible time and our entire school community at Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten has been remarkable at coming together and making sure our children and our families continue to develop and learn in these uncertain times. I would like to extend our warmest thank you to Ms. Ting, Dr. Koong, Principal Lee, Principal Xiao, and the whole team at CBVK for the ongoing support of the CBVK PTA. The commitment of my fellow Executive Committee members is also much appreciated. Most importantly, the support of our PTA members, our parent community, is what makes eveything at the PTA possible. We eagerly look forward to the new school year and seeing all the children's happy faces back on campus!

今年確實是難忘的一年!我們的小朋友只在學校上了五個月的課堂,就進入了一個以往很少接觸的網上學習世界。在這空前的時刻,學校與家長的聯繫和合作需要比以往更緊密,以令我們的小孩可以持續學習和在這不斷變化的世界裹茁壯成長。

當小朋友們在九月回到學校時,家長教師會的每一位成員都期待在新的學年裏,舉辦各式各樣有趣的活動。我們首先舉行了教師感謝日的慶祝活動。然後是升小一的講座,目的是為我們高班小朋友的家長們提供升學過程的指引。

十月份的特別活動日服飾派對,校園裏充滿了各種造型的人物,有美麗的公主,超級英雄,還有可愛的小南瓜。接著的一個月,我們首次舉辦了急救工作坊,亦為學生和家長們舉行了參觀保良局的活動,以讓大家認識保良局優秀的服務。去年,我們亦安排了文化交流時段,讓小朋友們藉此機會建立自信心和技巧。

臨近佳節的時候,我們在滬江維多利亞學校的廚房裏舉辦了聖誕薑餅人焙烘工作坊。當天,廚房裏除擠滿了家長和小朋友外,還洋溢著美味的薑餅人的氣味!隨後的一月份,我們為了迎接農曆新年的來臨,特意在特別活動日安排舞獅巡遊及各項以慶祝新年為主題的活動。

其後數個月的家長教師會活動被取消了,因為在隔離措施實施下,孩童和各家庭的健康及安全是我們首要確保的。我們突然進入了電子教學的世界 - Google Classroom, Zoom, Epic, 還有 Rainbow One。當然,我還可舉例更多!可以理解的是,家長們會憂慮長時間停課可能會帶來的影響。幸好經過老師們的努力,大家很快便適應這種新的教學模式。學校不斷與家長教師會的幹事溝通,以確保在不斷變化的情況下,家長和學生的問題都能被解答。在這段學生和家長都不能回到學校的日子裏,這些意見對學校來說尤其重要。而當高班學生能夠回校的時候,學校邀請了家教會的代表到校園視察,並提供意見以準備學生們回校上課。

這確實是一段令人難以置信的時光,在銅鑼灣維多利亞幼稚園裏,我們整個學校社區凝聚在一起,並確保我們的孩子和家人在這個充滿不確定因素的時期裏持續發展和學習。在此,我想向丁女士,孔博士,李校長,肖校長以及銅鑼灣維多利亞國際幼稚園的整個團隊致以最誠摯的感謝。還有感謝我們家教會的執行委員會成員積極的策劃和參與。最重要的是,感謝我們家教會成員和家長們一直以來對家教會的支持,以致我們所舉辦的活動能得以順利進行。我們熱切期待新學年的時候,能看到所有孩子開心回到校園的面孔!

#### Teacher Appreciation Day

#### 10 September 2019

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Jennifer WONG, Mrs. Chiane CHUNG and Mrs. Cara CHING

The 2019-2020 school year kicked off with our annual Teacher Appreciation Day whereby approximately 40 parents and children gathered to show their deepest gratitude to every staff member of Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten & International Nursery including our Chief Principal, Principals, Directors and Heads, administration staff, nurse, amahs and security guards. We cannot thank them enough for their dedication, effort and positive impact on our children's lives.

As a token of heartfelt appreciation, the CBVKIN PTA had prepared flower bouquets, snack hampers and collapsible cups for the staff's regular use. The children presented them, along with their thoughtful and creative Thank You cards and handmade gifts. It was definitely a joyful and meaningful morning for all parents, children and staff.

Mrs. Cara CHING Mother of Lauren CHING K2A1AMPM









#### School Campus Inspection

11 June 2020

Chief coordinators: Mrs. Jennifer WONG, Mrs. Chiane CHUNG, Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN and Mrs. Michelle CHENG

With the pandemic easing off school started to resume in mid June for our K3 students. With the health and safety of our students always being our prime priority the school staff worked hard to implement changes to ensure high hygiene standards are in place prior to school resumption. PTA was invited to attend a campus inspection and we were left feeling very pleased with all the measures that have been arranged.

Here are some examples of the precautionary measures that were made throughout the school premises to ensure social distancing and hygiene standards are upheld:

Class sizes have been reduced by half and plastic panels have been installed to separate each desk. Location stickers have been placed throughout the school to ensure proper social distancing and staff members have taken measures to help good ventilation in different areas. In the toilets you can find labels are used for segregation and identification to ensure toilets are thoroughly cleaned before they are used by other students. Upon entering the school you'll find in the lobby an additional thermal camera thermometer and a sterilising machine!

With all of the measures taken above and more, we are confident and look forward to another year of enjoyable learning in this safe school environment!

Mrs. Chiane CHUNG Mother of Chelsea CHUNG K2A2AMPM











# Special Activity Day - Costume and Dance Party

31 October 2019

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Cara CHING and Mrs. Natalie CHUNG

Over 90 parent volunteers joined our children for a fun-filled Costume and Dance Party on 31 October 2019.

Parents and children had a wonderful time walking the runway together in their creative, colourful costumes, followed by some Halloween-themed game booths prepared by our teachers and parent volunteers. Everyone had a blast feeding the big plump black cat with golf balls and tossing bean bags at the cute little pumpkin monsters!

The highlight of the day was definitely having Dr. Koong appearing in a Mommy Shark costume! Of course, how could we not have our all-time-favourite Baby Shark dance with Mommy Shark around?!

Mrs. Natalie CHUNG Mother of Leanne CHUNG K2A5PM









































## Special Activity Day - Welcome to Lunar New Year 22 January 2020

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Alice YIP, Mrs. Angela LAU, Mrs. Jeanie LIM and Mrs. Vicky HO

On 22 January 2020, over 70 parent volunteers joined the Causeway Bay Victoria family to celebrate the Year of the Rat with our children. To add to the festivities, our very own God of Wealth, Principal Sabrina Lee and PTA Chairperson Mrs. Jennifer Wong, handed out temporary tattoo blessings to children and parents.

In the classrooms, students from PN to K3, many dressed in traditional CNY clothing, enthusiastically greeted parents performing the traditional lion dance. After the exciting performance, many children wanted to try the cymbals, drums and carrying the lion head themselves!

CNY themed activities were set up on the rooftop, 3/F hall and the G/F playground for all classes to enjoy. Booths ranging from CNY arts and crafts to other physical activities symbolizing good luck and fortune were very popular. Children loved throwing self-made "mandarins" onto wishing trees and pounding rice cakes. Parents and children all had a great time kickstarting our celebration for Lunar New Year!

A special thank you to all the parent volunteers and teachers who made this Special Activity Day a wonderful celebration!

Mrs. Vicky HO Mother of Katlyn HO K2A5AM and Lauren HO PNA5AM







































### Visit to Po Leung Kuk

#### 30 November 2019

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Jennifer WONG, Mrs. Chiane CHUNG, Mrs. Angela LAU, Mrs. Amanda WONG and Mrs. Michelle CHENG

Our annual visit to Po Leung Kuk (PLK), one of the biggest PTA events of the year, was held on 30 November 2019. It was my pleasure to be one of the representatives from CBVK to work with our counterparts at VEO, the co-host of the event together. Thanks to the unrelenting support from parents of all campuses, we had a record turnout rate of over 600 registered participants and helped raise over \$180,000 for PLK in this event!

We started off with an opening ceremony where we not only presented a cheque and souvenir exchange but, our children from Victoria presented the children at PLK with gifts. Tours of the childcare facilities were arranged at designated times, while others enjoyed the nine carnival game booths at the spacious areas inside and outside of the main hall. On top of having joy and fun, the planned tour and games were designed to introduce the services that PLK offers to the needy children in Hong Kong as well as to highlight its key values, like mutual respect, benevolence, and gratefulness.

In particular, we were especially touched to see our children donate a large number of toys and books, in addition to spending a great deal of time at our "Loving Thoughts Corner" to write caring messages to the children at PLK. These meaningful messages then became a part of the beautiful decoration on the two Christmas trees that we donated to PLK as well. Through the children's amicable gestures, we believe that all the participants were able to bring home the spirit of this long standing charity at the end of the day!

Mrs. Michelle CHENG Mother of Trevor CHENG K3A1AMPM and Kyle CHENG K1A3AM

































## Christmas Gingerbread Cookies Baking Workshop 14 December 2019

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Jennifer WONG, Mrs. Cara CHING, Mrs. Natalie CHUNG and Mrs. Diana FOK

This Christmas the PTA hosted our very first gingerbread cookies baking workshop at the food technology room of Victoria Shanghai Academy (VSA)! It was a busy but fun-filled morning for both parents and children; working together to roll out the dough, choose their favourite cookie cutters and decorate their cut out shapes. The warming aroma of ginger and cinnamon filling the room certainly made it a joyful experience for all! We were delighted to have our PTA Excom Chairperson, Mrs. Jennifer Wong, lead the workshop and demonstrate to our participants the tricks of baking mouth-watering cookies! They all had a great time baking the handmade gingerbread cookies created, with the final results yielding a special gift for them to share with their family and friends. Our workshop had also supplemented festive aprons, cookie cutters and Christmas themed cookie containers for our participants to take home. We have received a lot of positive feedback with many participants wishing us to organize similar events in the future!

Mrs. Diana FOK Mother of Annabelle FOK K2A6AM























### Seminar on "Primary One Admission Made Easy" 17 September 2019

Chief Coordinator: Mrs. Jennifer WONG

For our first parent event for the academic year, on the 17 September 2019 in collaboration with the Victoria Educational Organisation PTA, we invited a representative from the School Places Allocation Section of the Education Bureau to educate our parents on the Primary One Allocation process. This process can seem quite daunting for most parents, especially those approaching this for the first time. Parents were eager to get advice on how to best navigate this admission system. There was a full house at the Leighton Hill Community Hall for the seminar and our K2 and K3 parents were busy taking notes and asking questions. Parents all left with a better understanding on how to move forward to help their children apply for primary school.

Mrs. Jennifer WONG Mother of Madeleine WONG K2A3AM







## St. John Ambulance Children's First Aid Workshop 23 November 2019

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Jennifer WONG, Mrs. Angela LAU and Mrs. Alice YIP

For every childhood, accidents and injuries are inevitable. When an accident occurs, parents will need to be prepared to take the necessary action. Understanding basic first aid skills and how to apply them according to the injury and age of the child is critical and can save their lives. In view of this, we invited an instructor from Hong Kong St. John Ambulance Association to hold a 3-hour Children First Aid Workshop for our parents at our school hall. Parents had a practical and fruitful workshop where they learnt how to deal with bumps, burns, breaks, choking, bleeding and head injury. They even learnt to carry out CPR and operating the AED. Other than bringing home some practical skills, parents also received an attendance certificate for joining the workshop.

Mrs. Angela LAU Mother of Nicholas LAU K3A1AMPM and Michael LAU K1A2AM











# Kiddy Cultural Sharing Time

#### October and November 2019

Chief Coordinator: Mrs. Chiane CHUNG

With the goal of providing more learning, public speaking and performance opportunities for our children, we launched the "Kiddy Cultural Sharing Time" program in October and November 2019.

Our talented children sang, danced, recited poems, performed confidently and fearlessly in front of teachers, parents and peers.

The response has been overwhelming and we will continue to organize this program!

Mrs. Chiane CHUNG Mother of Chelsea CHUNG K2A2AMPM























































#### The 55th Graduation Album

July 2020

Coordinators: Mrs. Veronica LAM and Mrs. Michelle TAN

Editor-in-Chief: Mrs. Michelle CHENG
Design & Printing: Mrs. Gaynor FU

Supporting Excom: Mrs. Diana FOK (Design & Printing)

Secretaries: Mrs. Nora FUNG (Chinese) and Mrs. Vivian MASCORD (English)

Treasurer: Mrs. Cheryl HUANG

Class Representatives: K3A1AMPM - Mrs. Julie CHAN and Mrs. Rosalie FUNG K3A2AMPM - Mrs. Lydia CHAN and Mrs. Florence WU

K3A3PM - Mrs. Karen CHAN and Mrs. Lolitta POON
K3A5PM - Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN, Mrs. Fiona FUNG and

Mrs. Amanda WONG

Packaging & Logistics: Mrs. Iwalani BENNETT, Mrs. Sally CHAN, Mrs. Yafei CHEN,

Mrs. Angela LAU, Mrs. Ester LEE, Mrs. Starry TAN, Mrs. Amy WAN,

Mrs. Iris XU, Mrs. Hester YIP and Mrs. Tina YUNG

It has always been a tradition for CB Victoria to publish a memorable graduation album as a keepsake for our beloved K3 graduates. This year, the 55th Graduation Album Organising Committee has been faced with unprecedented challenges in light of the COVID-19 outbreak. Uncertainties over the time of school resumption, the lack of a professional school photoshoot and the cancellation of our graduation lunch/dinner—the historical highlight of our celebration—have prompted us to work closely with the school to find creative ways to make this graduation album happen.

First of all, it is CB Victoria's practice to compile the writing piece of all K3 graduates into a book under the Columbia Teachers College Reading and Writing Project. Since this writing project cannot materialize this year because of school suspension, the school has come up with an idea of enriching the content of the album by inviting graduates to write a short piece about their future on top of displaying their school uniform photos from PN to K3 and other daily life photos.

Next, it is our tradition to hire a team of professional photographers to capture the joyous moments of all graduates in school. To overcome this hurdle, we came together with teachers and parents to collect photos both from KeptMe and zoom sessions! Fortunately enough, our K3 graduates were able to spend a few weeks with their teachers following the school resumption on 15 June. They were also able to take part in the 55th graduation ceremony held on 25 June with an impressive vote of thanks and drum performance. These fond memories will also be captured in this year's album.

We would like to take this opportunity to show our deepest gratitude to our devoted principals, head teachers, K3 teachers, supporting staff, Graduation Album Organising Committee and all our K3 parents for their relentless support and generous donations! Although the 55th graduation album is still a "work-in-progress" as at the time of writing this newsletter, we are showcasing here some of the pictures and write-ups to be included in the finished product. We hope our K3 graduates will love this album, which serves as a remembrance of their hard work and a reminder to strive for excellence even at times of difficulties and uncertainties. Congratulations, K3 graduates! Wishing them the best of luck on their primary school journey ahead!

Mrs. Michelle CHENG Mother of Trevor CHENG K3A1AMPM and Kyle CHENG K1A3AM

























28 October 2019

## Third Annual General Meeting

Chief Coordinator: Mrs. Jennifer WONG

Our 3rd Annual General Meeting was held on the 28th October 2019. With Dr. Maggie Koong BBS JP, our Chief Principal and Ex-Officio President of the CBVK PTA presiding over the formalities of the meeting. We were also honoured to have the presence of a number of Ex-Chairpersons of the PTA in attendance.

We had an eventful and exciting year to review and proceeded through the rest of the formailties of the meeting smoothly. We also thanked our honourary Auditor, Mr. Edwin Chiu and Legal Advisor Mr. Alfred Lam BBS JP for their continuing services to the PTA.

The AGM sees us announce the newly elected Executive Committee members for the academic year. We were delighted to welcome our new members to the Executive Committee and also used the opportunity to thank our hardworking outgoing Excom members. Finally, we thanked and presented gifts of appreciation to all those who contributed to and helped reinforce the strong partnership between home and school through the PTA in the past year.

Mrs. Jennifer WONG Mother of Madeleine WONG K2A3AM









## First Executive Committee Meeting 2019/2020 25 November 2019

Chief Coordinator: Mrs. Jennifer WONG

All members of the Executive Committee were excited about the 1st Executive Committee meeting for 2019/2020 so we could start working on our schedule of activities for the coming year. With all teacher and parent members present we had a very productive meeting on November 25th at the Chinese Recreation Club. After a round of introductions to get to know a little more about the newly elected members and vice versa, we progressed to discussing plans and ideas for our event

Some very exciting ideas were discussed and plans set into motion for events in the coming months. With so many activities to discuss and all Excom members eager to contribute their part, we finalised all the formalities of the meeting and continued our discussion over dinner. In our more relaxed dinner setting the conversation flowed with even more interesting suggestions for parent child activities. By the end of the evening, we had a firm annual plan in place for the PTA activities for the academic year. We also had taken the opportunity to get to know each other better. This was an indicator of a great year ahead!

Mrs. Jennifer WONG Mother of Madeleine WONG K2A3AM





## Second Executive Committee Meeting 2019/2020

19 June 2020

Chief Coordinator: Mrs. Jennifer WONG

On the 19th June, with the pandemic seemingly under control and restrictions easing, the PTA Executive Committee were able to hold our 2nd Executive Committee Meeting face-to-face. For many of us it had been almost six months since we had been on campus so it was great to see all our teacher and parent committee members together to discuss the past year and look to the months ahead.

With the review of the past activities we found that in the short time we were at school, the PTA conducted six very successful activities. We also discussed how the planning for the coming year will need to have a certain amount of flexibility given there may be continuing restrictions from the EDB and The Department of Health. With this in mind, while the committee was eager to start looking ahead to new events for our children, we very much need to take a "wait and see" approach and be ready to adapt and move as we go.

Mrs. Jennifer WONG Mother of Madeleine WONG K2A3AM





#### PTA Executive Committee Members 2019/20 家長教師會執行委員會名單 2019/20



Vice-Chairperson 副主席 Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN



Chairperson 主席 Mrs. Jennifer WONG 黃楊慕儀女士



Vice-Chairperson 副主席 Mrs. Chiane CHUNG 鍾黃文絢女士



Secretary 秘書 Mrs. Michelle CHENG 鄭余家怡女士



Treasurer 司庫 Mrs. Alice YIP 葉蔡敏儀女士



Secretary 秘書 Mrs. Natalie CHUNG 鍾朱藹婷女士

#### Parent Committee Members 家長委員會成員



Mrs. Cara CHING 程龍宛彤女士



Mrs. Vicky HO 何崔慧怡女士



Mrs. Angela LAU 劉梁偉端女士



Mrs. Jeanie LIM



Mrs. Amanda WONG 黃鄭彩雯女士

Mrs. Diana FOK 霍馬穎儀女士

Mrs. Asli HODSON

Treasurer 司庫

教師何愛明小姐

教師曾安麗小姐

Ms. Alice TSANG, Teacher

Mrs. Fanny LEE 李謝芬女士

Ex-Officio President 當然會長

Ex-Officio Consultant 當然顧問 School Supervisor Christina TING, GBS JP 校監丁毓珠女士 GBS JP

Vice-Chairperson 副主席 Ms. Sabrina LEE, Principal 校長李美珠小姐

Secretary 秘書 Ms. XIAO Fang, Co-Principal 聯合校長肖芳小姐

Chief Principal Dr. Maggie KOONG, BBS JP 總校長孔美琪博士 BBS JP

Ms. Millian Sze, Head of Business Administration and Admissions 行政及招生入學總主管施明蘭小姐

> Company Secretary 公司秘書 Fankent Secretaries Limited

Mrs. Anita TANG

鄧馬慧敏女士

Teacher Committee Members 教師委員會成員 Ms. Polly NG, Head Teacher Ms. Eliza HO, Teacher

Ms. Crystal SIT, Teacher 教師薛琼小姐

主任伍實玲小姐

Mr. Alfred LAM BBS JP 林國昌先生 BBS JP

> Ms. Sheky SHEK, Teacher 教師石錦芳小姐

Honorary Chairperson 名譽會長 Honorary Legal Advisor 義務法律顧問 Honorary Auditor 義務核數師 Mr. Edwin CHIU 趙雅穎先生

#### **Upcoming Events** 活動預告

Aug 2020 Sharing at New Parents' Orientation

新生家長會分享

10 Sep 2020 Teacher Appreciation Day

敬師日

Sep 2020 Treetop Cottage

樹屋田莊

Sep 2020 Seminar on "Primary One Admission Made Easy"

"輕輕鬆鬆升小一"講座

Oct 2020 4th Annual General Meeting

第四屆家長教師會週年幹事會議

Kiddy Cultural Sharing Time 寶寶文化分享時間



Oct 2020

To facilitate a better parent-school collaboration for effective learning. 促進家校合作,增強教學效果。

To assist in coordinating and promoting extracurricular activities. 協助學校統籌及推廣課外活動。

To strengthen the relationship between parents and teachers. 加強家長與教師之間的溝通和協調。

Address 地址: 5/F, 32 Hing Fat St, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

香港銅鑼灣興發街32號5樓

Telephone 電話: 2157 0616

Email 電郵: cbvkpta@cbvictoria.edu.hk

網址: https://www.cbvictoria.edu.hk/en/pta/



For PTA membership registration/renewal

家長教師會會籍申請/更新

Special thanks to the newsletter team 特別鳴謝本刊籌備小組:

Advisor 顧問

Joint Coordinators 統籌負責人 Assistant Coordinator 助理統籌:

English Editor 英文版編輯 Chinese Editor中文版編輯

Creative Designer 創意設計師:

Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN

Mrs. Vicky HO and Mrs. Fanny LEE

Mrs. Angela LAU

Mrs. Asli HODSON

Mrs. Amanda WONG

Mrs. Diana FOK